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June 29, 2009

Ms. Kristy Zhinin

Montana Department of Environmental Quality

P.O. Box 200901

Helena, MT 59620-0901

Re:  
Letter of Support for Flathead County Pharmaceutical Waste Stewardship Project

MT DEQ Mini Grant

Dear Ms. Zhinin,

The Flathead City-County Health Department is pleased to provide this letter of support on behalf of the Energy Pollution Prevention Bureau (EPP) for the Montana Department of Environmental Quality 319 Mini-Grant Application being submitted by Citizens for a Better Flathead.  
The project will focus on unwanted or waste pharmaceutical products from households and long-term care facilities.  It will result in the development of a Flathead County Product Stewardship Baseline Study and recommend next steps toward establishing a pilot and eventual permanent Pharmaceutical Take-Back Program for the county.

Recent studies have documented the presence of pharmaceuticals and metabolic by-products in surface waters and groundwater in Montana, so the issue of pharmaceutical use and management is increasingly important.  The Health Department strongly supports this proactive approach this important matter and look forward to working with the Citizens for a Better Flathead on this project.

Sincerely,
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Joseph W. Russell, R.S., M.P.H.

Health Officer
It is the mission of the Flathead City-County Health Department to assure the conditions in which people can be healthy through collaboration, education, promoting stewardship of our resources, and providing preventive health services to our community.


